Reedley College Council
Wednesday, 6/10/09
3:00-4:15 p.m.

PCR
MINUTES
Members Present:  Barbara Hioco, Renee Dauer, Karen Durham, Javier Renteria, Loreen Easterly, Jan Dekker, Eluterio Escamilla, Lisa McAndrews, Kasey Oliver, Melanie Highfill
Members Absent: Janice Ledgerwood, Tom Mester, Tiffany Lowe, Crystal Southard 
Guests:  Eileen Apperson
Announcements:    None


Action Items: 
1. Approval of Minutes: 
May 13, 2009 – A motion was made by K. Oliver and seconded by L. Easterly to approve the minutes as submitted.  Motion carried.
2. 2009 – 2010 College Goals:
College Goals were reviewed by Academic Senate and Board of Trustees, but no official action has been taken yet to approve.  After review and discussion of 2009-2010 goals, the committee has agreed to table this item until the July meeting. 

Discussion Items:

1. Shared Governance Handbook:
The original goal of the committee was to have the Shared Governance Handbook complete by the end of the spring 2009 semester.  The new goal for completion of the handbook will be August 2009.  E. Escamilla walked the committee members through the following recent changes to the handbook:
· Added footer to include title and date of revision

· Page numbers were added

· Pg. 5 – Title change: Duties of College Council (there are now 11 duties listed)

· Pg. 6 – Title change: Duties of Committees

· Pg. 7 – Title change: Group Norms 

· Pg. 7 – Correction: North Centers Community College Council (NCCCC)

· Pg. 9 – Administrative Regulation 2410 inserted into handbook 
· Pg. 12 – Discussion took place on whether COA Template should be changed: Subcommittees / Ad Hoc should this only be listed as subcommittees?  No decision was made.

· Flowchart has been updated to reflect all COAs recently submitted

B. Hioco asked all committee members to review changes and email her if any additional updates are necessary.  

2. Program Review Summaries: 
Eileen Apperson presented two Program Review Summary Sheets (Tutorial Services and Student Activities).  Admissions & Records and Financial Aid Offices also reported in the spring, but were asked to revise their reports and resubmit in fall 2009.  Eileen noted Ken Zech did an outstanding job in writing the summary for Tutorial Services.  This summary will likely be used as a model for future summaries.  North Centers Tutorial Center data was not included in this summary.  All recommendations Ken wrote were substantiated.  Student Activities report was also well written.  North Centers data was included in the Student Activities summary.  A few recommendations Student Activities made were not substantiated, which included an additional hire and implementation of a student representation fee.  They did not explain how this new hire or student representation fee would impact student life.  These Program Review Summary Sheets are the first to come to College Council.  Both summary sheets will be listed as action items on the July agenda. 
3. Budget Update:

B. Hioco reported, hopefully some guidance will come from the legislature in the next couple of weeks.  Information is still coming in from various organizations and groups.  The District has asked each campus to cut their 2009-2010 budget by an additional 2%.  They are anticipating that the State will require a 5% cut, but the District will try to absorb the remaining 3%.  For Reedley, the 2% translates to about $500,000.  The Board has given permission to use Lottery Funds to help the general fund, if necessary.  The Deans are looking into the possibility of cancelling a few low enrolled sections, while remaining cautious, as to not create a downward spiral in enrollment.  Four-week summer session has been cancelled.  The Deans are also looking into cancelling some 2nd 9-week sections for fall 2009 now before they fill.  The spring 2010 schedule may also be significantly smaller due to cancellations and cap increases of remaining classes.

Priorities set by the Board are as follows:

1. Maintain access to students

2. Maintain all permanent employees

3. No use of reserves allowed
 
Categorical Programs will also be taking a hit.  The estimated cut for DSPS / EOPS is 20%, while others may be reduced by 60%.  Total reduction is unknown until the legislature makes a decision.
Informational Items:
Future Agenda Items:
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 3:47 p.m.
Next Meeting:  July 8, 2009  3-4:30  PCR
Respectfully submitted,

Tiffany Dix
Secretary to the President
